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22.07.2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Re: Building Work Update  
 
We hope this letter finds you well. 
 

We would like to inform you about some upcoming building work that will take place during the 
summer holidays at our school. We understand the importance of keeping you informed about any 
changes that may affect your children's learning environment. To ensure the safety and comfort of 
our children, we will be replacing the heating pipework and radiators in the Y1/2 classrooms and 
upstairs areas, as well as installing a new boiler. 
 

This essential maintenance work will begin during the summer holidays and is expected to be 
completed before the start of the autumn term. Additionally, we will address any damp issues within 
the school premises during this period. 
 

We will be preparing the building for this work on Thursday and Friday of this week. According to the 
schedule provided, all work is planned to be completed by September 2nd, ensuring a smooth start to 
the autumn term. We understand that staff will have a great deal of work to do to get the classrooms 
ready for the children once the maintenance is finished. The spaces need to be completely cleared for 
the work to be carried out and then set up again for the children. 
 

Due to the project being scheduled to be completed at the very end of summer, we need additional 
time to prepare. As a result, the governors have agreed to an additional INSET day on Tuesday, 
September 3rd. This means that all children will return to school a day later than planned, on 
Wednesday, September 4th. This extra day will allow us to ensure the school is ready for a safe return 
and complete all of the annual, compulsory safeguarding training with staff. 
 
We hope you understand our reasoning behind this decision. Please do not hesitate to contact me if 
you have any concerns. 
 
Thank you in advance for your understanding. 

Best wishes, 

Mrs. Sarah Annette 

Headteacher 

Mrs. Nicola King 

Acting Chair of Governors 
 


